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ALBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council meeting held on Monday 20th April 2009 in the Albourne Village Hall.

Present: Cllr. Graham Stafford, Chairman; Cllr Jerry Butler; Cllr. Gwyn Price and Cllr. Mick Gratton.  
Also present: WSCC Mr. Peter Griffiths and County Councillor Mrs. Sue Seward.
                     Jenny Hartley – Clerk to the Council.


          1 member of the public.
MINUTES

120.
Apologies – Cllr. L Ritchie, Cllr. J. Gooch and Cllr. R Dunckley.
121.  
Declaration of Interest – None.
122.
Approval of Minutes from 23.02.09 and Matters Arising. 

Proposed Cllr. Gratton. Seconded Cllr. Butler. Minutes signed by the Chairman.

123.
Matters Arising:

Clerk to chase Tom Warder for a copy of the Rural Housing questionnaire.
Discussions took place regarding the Gospel Hall site and the ongoing issues of work on site at the weekends. Councillors and residents are still unhappy that MSDC do not class it as a site, yet heavy plant machinery has been used. Cllr. Seward will take the issue up with Stephen King at MSDC and report back.

124.
Report from 
(i) WSCC – Cllr. Peter Griffiths.

Cllr. Griffiths informed members that the next CLC meeting is to be held at Albourne Village Hall on 29th April 2009 at 7pm. Questions have been raised about parking - Cllr. Stafford to talk to Albourne Court regarding temporary use of their car park.
At the CLC there will be updates on the use of CASPER (speed device) and also the 40mph TRO in Albourne. 
Cllr. Griffiths informed members that he had chased the signage for the B2116 and it should be in place by the end of April 2009.

The Chairman extended thanks to Cllr. Griffiths.

(ii)MSDC – Cllr. Sue Seward

Cllr. Seward informed members she hoped to meet with David Waite at MSDC regarding the lease of Albourne VH later this week to help resolve the issues regarding the rental agreement/costs.

No further update on the footpath through the Village Hall recreation ground for Safer Routes to School. WSCC have not yet approached MSDC for a lease/license to use the land. It was noted that it appeared no-one had approached the owner of Goldsmith’s regarding the frontage land.

Work is still on going in the town centre. Recycling rates are up again which is good news. New car park charges are now in place, and so far, no complaints.

The Chairman extended thanks to Cllr. Seward.
125. 
Planning Liaison Committee 


(i) New Application - AE/09/00750/FUL. The Coach House, Little Holmbush, Brighton Road, Woodmancote. BN5 
9ST. Proposed Garage and Store. Cllr. Gratton informed members of  the historical changes to this site and 
highlighted concerns regarding the positioning/distance between the buildings and potential future development on 
the site.

It was agreed Cllr. Gratton will send the formal wording for the objection response to the Clerk. Proposed Cllr. 
Gratton. Seconded Cllr. Price.

(ii) Recent Decisions of the Planning Authority

Oak Cottage – approved


Very new application coming in for house in the garden of The Gallops. Cllr. Gratton has a site visit next week.


(iii) Enforcement 


The Lodge (by the lakes) use of lodge to cease.


Pottersfield South – No information. Cllr. Stafford gave the history regarding this issue.


Land adjoining Greenmead – Untidy Land.

126.
Chairman’s Report
The Chairman informed members the new lighting on the outside of the VH was now complete, and the indoor bulbs were all replaced and up to date. EDF finally installed the light on the lamp post opposite the VH so that also now signs in the foyer area of the hall.

Reminder for as many of the PC as possible to attend the CLC on 29th April at Albourne VH.

127.       Village Hall Chairman’s Report – N/A
128.
Financial and Administration Report 

  Financial report circulated to members before the meeting. Payments agreed were:



WSCC (Clerks Salary for March 09)




£  439.39



Clerks Expenses (End Mar/April 09)




    278.97



Mick Golby groundwork






£    30.00


Total








£   748.36

The Clerk informed members of the preferred new supplier to replace the EDF maintenance contract – Direct 
Technical Services. They are ex-EDF engineers with 35+ years experience. They are the most cost effective, and 
offer a like for like service, with a 5 day response policy. It was agreed the Clerk should obtain some company 
information such as letter headed paper, Indemnity Insurance information and Company registration number before 
we proceed further.

129.
Additional items since preparation of the Agenda – None.

130.      Councillors Exchange of information 

Cllr. Butler updated on the local Police situation. PC Nikki Steyning is our new contact. Cllr. Butler invited her to attend out APM on 18th May. New Neighbourhood panel system being set up. 


Cllr. Gratton informed members of the success of Quiz night. Profit made was £581. 


Shaves Farm – the other side has all been sold.

All members agreed that the following should be invited to the APM:

              Cllr. S Seward, Cllr. P Griffiths and the Police rep.


Clerk to display APM notices and send an flyer to residents.


Cllr. Stafford to supply refreshments and ask Cllr. Dunckley for the use of his glasses.

  131.
Date of Next Meeting –   Monday 18th May 2009 at 7:30pm Annual Parish Meeting.
Meeting closed at 9.15pm
Signed:………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Date:……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….…………….


